
Special Notice 

School Employees Retirement System of Ohio 

March 13, 2019 

Instructions on Reporting and Payment during Coronavirus School Closure 

The School Employees Retirement System of Ohio (SERS) is committed to serving the needs of our employers 
while ensuring the safety and health of everyone, including the community at large. We are following all state 
and federal guidelines regarding the coronavirus. 

Although the Governor has ordered all Ohio schools closed, it is our understanding that many schools will be 
paying their classified staff during this time. Schools will need to continue to contribute to SERS on these 
earnings, and contributions still will need to be reported and paid on these calamity days. In addition, days and 
hours also will need to be reported. 

While contribution reporting and payment in a timely manner are still of the utmost importance, these are 
unusual and unprecedented circumstances. As a result, SERS is extending the due date for contribution 
reporting and payment for all pay dates from March 16, 2020, through April 3, 2020; penalties are suspended 
during that time period. The new due date is April 10, 2020.  

Educational Training Cancelled 
In accordance with state and federal mandates for mass gatherings, SERS is cancelling all group educational 
and training sessions. This includes the Employer 101 Workshop sessions scheduled for: 

* March 25, 2020, in Findlay
* March 26, 2020, in Cleveland-Beachwood
* March 31, 2020, in Dayton-Beavercreek
* April 1, 2020, in Athens
* April 2, 2020, in Columbus

SERS will provide you with re-scheduling information when there is greater clarity regarding the pandemic 
situation. 

If you have any questions, please contact Employer Services at employerservices@ohsers.org, or call toll-free at 
877-213-0861.


